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Newsletter Issue 4  - 29th September 
2023 

Message from the Principal 

Dear parents, carers, students and friends 

I've always said that the best thing about St Benedict's is our students, and I was proved right yet 

again at our Open Evening earlier this week.  We welcomed over 800 visitors to the college on 

Wednesday evening, and our prefect guides and department helpers were exceptional ambassadors 

for the college.  I'm grateful also to all of our staff who worked so hard to welcome visitors and 

showcase the fantastic learning and enrichment opportunities that take place here every day.  

At St Teresa's in Lexden last night, 16 of our young people received the Sacrament of Confirmation, 

witnessed by families, friends and staff of the college - we congratulate Sofia, Daniel, Declan, Jake, 

Ellie, Olga, Levi, John, Diyoni, Sophia, Alvin, Tony, Dwayne, Samuel, Delwin and Diya on this important 

next step in their journey of faith.  Congratulations also to past students Anthony and Beatrice, as 

well as Mr Hallows, who were also Confirmed.  I invite you to join me in praying for them all. 

Next week one of the most important events of the year takes place, our Family Mass on 

Wednesday.  It's a great opportunity to meet staff and families face to face, as well as to share in 

worship together.  I'd encourage you to fill in the form https://forms.office.com/e/xudejvec84 if you 

haven't already done so and come along at 6.00 pm on Wednesday. 

Wishing everyone associated with the college a pleasant and restful weekend. 

Mrs J E Santinelli 

Principal 

Chaplaincy 

On Thursday evening, 18 past or present students and 1 member of staff received the Sacrament of 

Confirmation at St Teresa's Church, Lexden.  In a beautiful service led by Bishop Alan, these 

candidates were invited to renew their promises made at their Baptism and receive the gifts of the 

Holy Spirit.  A big thank you to all parents, carers, family and friends who have supported these 

adults and young people on their journey. May God bless all of those who have been confirmed and 

guide them in their journey of faith. 

This is the final opportunity for anyone in year 9 that attends St Teresa's Church in Lexden to sign up 

for this year's confirmation programme.  The first meeting will be on Monday evening so the form 

must be completed before then!  To fill in the form, scan the QR code in the information below. 

The next monthly BCYS Youth Mass will be on Thursday 5th October at Brentwood Cathedral.  This is 

a great opportunity for students to meet other young Catholics from all over Essex and East London. 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2Fxudejvec84&data=05|01|c.simonelli%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|e0bc924e2f7f43b75b3508dbba9320dd|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638308913309692888|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=25ytL76vBlgoiBv8I8LMqaTgswt0Wlu9V10uOneRs4o%3D&reserved=0


The evening starts at 6.00 pm with Dominos pizza in the hall and then Mass will start at 7.30 pm.  

There are spaces on a minibus from Colchester to the Youth Mass, if you'd like to book a seat, please 

email t.fusi@stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk 

October Youth Mass with Caritas - Brentwood Catholic Youth Service (bcys.net) 

The next Youth Mass at St Benedict's will take place on Thursday 19th October at 5.00 pm in the 

college Chapel.  Fr Rick will be celebrating the Mass with young people taking part in the readings, 

music and Altar serving.  There will be refreshments and an opportunity to socialise after Mass. 

Mr Fusi 

Lay Chaplain 

 

mailto:t.fusi@stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbcys.net%2Fevents%2Foctym%2F&data=05|01|c.simonelli%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|fa123b1f58054da590d108dbbfffca74|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638314877548463035|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=CBKJEXcxHfSG7VF0o%2BzhxPIUjeMkHJC7TB5qiwXiVjw%3D&reserved=0


 



 

Parent Governor Election 

In our newsletter on 8th September 2023 nominations from parents were invited for the vacancy for 

a parent governor. 

There has been a good response and there are three candidates for the one vacancy.  

Eligible voters will have received an email from our partner Choice Voting, where you will see the 

names of each candidate and their elections statement. 

Voting is open and will close at 12.00 noon on Monday 2nd October 2023.   

If you have not already voted, please do so before the closing date. 

You will be notified of the results once the election has been completed. 

The Knitting and Stitching trip reminder 

The Year 9 and 10 textiles students attending the Knitting and Stitching trip on Thursday 5th October, 

please remember that we are meeting at 7.45 am at the bell tower, full college uniform and packed 

lunch (strictly NO nuts allowed) are required. We will be returning to the college at approximately 

4.00 pm. 

Any questions, please see Mrs Holloway 

Mrs Stewart-Thomas 

Head of Art, Design and Technology 



 

Music Clubs 

There is a music theory club every Friday lunchtime in room 3.  All students are welcome especially 

those who have instrumental and/or singing tuition and are preparing for exams.  This club will help 

with preparation for music theory exams and improve students' understanding of musical notation 

and analysis.  

If you have any queries, please come and speak to me. 

Ms Orme 

Teacher of Music 

 



 



Book of the Week 

 

1 - Frankenstein: A Retelling by Tanya Landman 

Frankenstein: A Retelling by Tanya Landman 

Tanya Landman revisits this classic gothic horror story, bringing to life Dr Frankenstein and his 

monstrous creation.  A young man’s search for the secret of the spark of life leads him to a horrific 

experiment in which he creates a gigantic creature from dismembered body parts.  Rejected by his 

creator, the initially gentle creature turns into a monster when his desire to find companionship and 

love are thwarted.  

This is a dyslexic friendly edition. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Frankenstein-Retelling-Barrington-Classic-Retellings/dp/1800901771/ref=sr_1_1?crid=36671FV5OXYIO&keywords=Frankenstein%3A+A+Retelling+By+Tanya+Landman&qid=1695800183&sprefix=frankenstein+a+retelling+by+tanya+landman%2Caps%2C74&sr=8-1


Available in our library, a gripping and thrilling horror story based on the classic Frankenstein by Mary 

Shelley. 

Mrs Sullivan 

Reader Leader 

Scholastic Book Fair 

We will welcome the Scholastic Book Fair back to St Benedict's from 12th October through until 

16th October.  All purchases made at the book fair raise funds for the college that can then be used 

to purchase even more books! 

On the days of the book fair, students can browse books in the Manning Hall at lunchtimes and can 

also make purchases using cash or card.  Parents and carers can also purchase gift vouchers in 

advance directly from Scholastic's website which students can then use to exchange for books and 

stationery on the days of the fair.  https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/gift-vouchers  

Mrs Bishop 

Head of communications faculty 

 

https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/gift-vouchers


Polaris Prize 

 

Communications sent out this week 

GCSE drama theatre trip  - Selected Year 11 Students 

Catering Menu  - Week A 

Please ensure your child’s ParentPay meal account is in credit. Any new deposits for the day must be 

made by 8.20 am in order for funds to clear in time for break. 

For the full list of menu choices this week, please click on here 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/welcome/catering-menus/


 

 



 

 



 

Lost and Found 

If your child(ren) have lost any items while at college, it may have been handed in to the college 

reception. 

Check out our website or click here to have a look at what currently is in our lost and found.  

Alternatively, it is also displayed on the screens around the college for students. 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/parents-and-carers/lost-and-found/


Instagram Highlights 

 

 

You can follow our Instagram link here 

https://www.instagram.com/stbensofficial/?hl=en


Numeracy Challenge 

Well done and thank you for your hard work this week.  I am delighted to see that a good number of 

year 7 students have started getting 30/30 after four weeks of trying, well done to you all! 

This week’s 3 respect points go to Ahmad and Cordell of 9E.  Congratulations! 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Mr Asamoah 

Teacher of maths and numeracy coordinator 

 



 

 

Week Commencing 2nd October 2023 - Week A 

We are occasionally asked to promote activities/clubs etc. from local groups. Such activities are not 

quality assured by the college and parent/carers should be aware of the need to reassure themselves 

of the quality and safety of the services on offer, for example by visiting, looking at information 

reports etc. 



Tourette's Charity Event 

 



Tourette's Support Group 
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